
 

 

DALRYMPLE BAY COAL TERMINAL PTY LTD 

MINUTES OF MEETING:  DBCT Community Working Group 

 

PRESENT:  

 

 

 

APOLOGIES:  

Cath Hutton, Ian Tynan, Cathy Fredericks, Marilyn Maher, Betty Hobbs, 

Councillor Karen May, Sharon Johnston, Greg Horan, Steve Rae, Sarah 

Ballard  

 

Tom Andrews 

MEETING DATE:  Thursday 11 August 2016, 5.00pm, NQBP 

Building 

  

NEXT MEETING:  Thursday 13 October 2016, 5.00pm, NQBP 

Building 

 

DISTRIBUTION:  Betty Hobbs, Marilyn Maher, Cathy Fredericks, Cath Hutton, Ian Tynan, Paul 

Steindl, Ron Faulkner, Tom Andrews, Greg Horan, Steve Rae, Sharon 

Johnston.  

SIGNED:  

 

ITEM NO.  SUBJECT  ACTION/INFORMATION   BY WHOM BY WHEN 

1.  Apologies  Tom Andrews   

2.  Correspondence  

Betty: Mackay Regional Council have contacted the group regarding the electricity account 
for Hector hall Louisa Creek. Appears to be some account discrepancy. 
Betty to send invoice to Sharon. Sharon to investigate. 
Betty: Women’s retreat is coming up this weekend.  
Betty: Also applied for a Government grant application to hold a Health & Fitness in Financial 
Year 2016/17 at the Hector Hall.  

 

Betty  

Sharon  

 

3.  Minutes from 

previous meeting 
Accepted 

 

 

 

 

4.  Environment report  External Contacts  
June 
Two external contacts regarding dust. 
 
July 
One external contact regarding noise.  
 
August 
Nil.  
 
Noise 
There were zero noise level exceedances reported for our community monitoring stations.  
 
Dust 
Dust management remains a focus. All licence limits have been complied with.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Water  
Water management on site has been closely monitored with extra water in Rail Loop Dam 
being reused on site.  
 
Waste  
Next beach clean-up of Louisa Creek and McEwens Beaches will be held in early September. 
 
Revegetation  
Continuing ongoing management of three revegetation areas onsite; Rail Loop Dam, bund on 
Hay Point Road and Industrial Dam spillway. 

 

Additional Environment News  
DBCT again participated in the National Tree Planting Day by assisting two groups’ plant 
trees in Mackay. The First at Jane’s Creek with the Mackay Regional Council and the second 
location supported a Reef Guardian school, St Francis Xavier Primary School with tree 
planting on their grounds. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

5.  Funding 

applications  

Nothing tabled.    

6. General Business Marilyn: Two weeks ago found coal dust on beach. Didn’t call through. 
Marilyn to send photos to Sharon with dates. Sharon to follow up.  
 
Cath: Received a notification to say work on the line. 
Steve: not work by us. 

 

Marilyn 

Sharon 

 

 

 

7. DBCT 

Management 

Update 

Due to the wet weather Rail Loop Dam will continue to be drained and empty by end of 
August.  
 
Clay will be trucked in to line the dam, beginning early September. Once this is done, the 
project is complete. Expected finish late September early October weather permitting.  
 

  

  Meeting closed at 5.12pm   

 

Next CWG meeting: 

Thursday 13 October 2016, 5.00pm, NQBP Building 

 

 


